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VI Meeting of Ministers of Defense of the Americas
The VI Meeting of Ministers of Defense of the Americas took place the 16-21 of November, 2004 in Quito, Ecuador. The main objective of this Meeting was to coordinate regional efforts in relation to hemispheric security in order to confront the threats, problems, and challenges in the region. The key themes of the meeting were focused on the new architecture of hemispheric security; as well as defense, development and society as possibilities for cooperation. Similarly, themes such as civil-military relations and the roles that the armed forces meet in each one of the countries were debated. 

In the Declaration of Quito, the Ministers of Defense emphasized the fact that the hemisphere suffers from wide social and economic differences and indicated that the diminution in these differences is the labor of all, including the defense sectors, given that these efforts can contribute to the internal and external security of the region. In the same manner, they stressed the importance of democracy as a crucial condition for stability, peace, security and the development of the Hemispheric States. 

Furthermore, they highlighted that security concerns should include conflict prevention, the peaceful resolution of conflicts, respect for democratic values, the principle of self-determination, non-intervention and the promotion of human rights. The Ministers of Defense also recognized and supported the participation of countries in peacekeeping activities and assistance to disasters in the Hemisphere and reiterated their support to the Government of Colombia for their efforts against terrorism and recognized these efforts as a contribution to regional security. 

In preparation for the VI Meeting of Ministers of Defense a preparatory meeting took place November 1- 2, 2004 in Quito, Ecuador, where the thematic agenda of the meeting was defined. In the same manner three academic forums took place: one institutional encounter from May 26-28, 2004; an international seminar form July 15-17, 2004 and a specialized symposium from August 3-5, 2004 where other actors, including civil society, were given the opportunity to contribute to the conference. 

This process of meetings was initiated within the framework of the Summit Process of the Americas. Following the mandates of the Heads of State and Government, the Ministers of Defense have convened systematically and biannually since 1995.

It is worth noting that the VI Meeting of Ministers of Defense followed the guidelines established in the Special Conference of Security, which took place in Mexico City from the 27-28 of October 2003. It was here that the OAS Member States agreed upon a new concept of security for the region, based on a multidimensional focus that includes new threats, concerns and challenges to security. 

The VII Meeting of Ministers of Defense will take place in Nicaragua in 2006.

For further information regarding the VI Meeting of Ministers of Defense, please click here (www.vicmdaecuador2004.org).
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